
Xi to visit Russia, Germany, attend
G20 summit

Chinese President Xi Jinping will pay state visits to Russia and Germany from
July 3 to 6, the Foreign Ministry announced on Tuesday.

Xi is invited by Russian President Vladimir Putin, German President Frank-
Walter Steinmeier and Chancellor Angela Merkel, said Foreign Ministry
spokesperson Lu Kang.

Xi will also attend the 12th Group of 20 (G20) summit from July 7 to 8 in
Hamburg, Germany, Lu said.

China bans evidence by force from
court

China on Tuesday released a regulation on exclusion of illegally-obtained
evidence in criminal cases, banning confessions by torture and forced self-
incrimination.

The document was jointly issued by the Supreme People’s Court (SPC), the
Supreme People’s Procuratorate, the Ministry of Public Security, the Ministry
of State Security, and the Ministry of Justice, in a bid to curb wrongful
convictions and safeguard human rights.

According to the regulation, it is illegal for police or prosecutors to
extort confessions through torture, threats or cheating. Forced self-
incrimination is also prohibited.

Confessions, witness testimonies and depositions of victims obtained by force
will no longer be accepted as evidence.

Audio and visual recordings must be made of interrogations of those
implicated in serious criminal cases, in which death penalty or life
imprisonment could be meted out, the regulation said, adding that all
original recordings should be kept intact.

Criminal suspects and their defenders are allowed to apply for illegal
evidence to be ruled out during the investigation, it said.

Prosecutors are required to inquire suspects in major cases and examine
whether they have been forced to confess or confronted illegal evidence
collection before the conclusion of investigation, the document said.

http://www.government-world.com/xi-to-visit-russia-germany-attend-g20-summit/
http://www.government-world.com/xi-to-visit-russia-germany-attend-g20-summit/
http://www.government-world.com/china-bans-evidence-by-force-from-court/
http://www.government-world.com/china-bans-evidence-by-force-from-court/


Judges should ensure all evidence held up in court is legitimate and valid,
according to the regulation.

The regulation will help judicial organs collect, examine and use evidences
in accordance with law, said the SPC.

UNEP: China’s desert greening inspires
world

China’s success in reforesting a major desert, which was once the source of
frequent sandstorms in north China, has provided ideas for other countries
battling desertification, a senior UN official said.

United Nations Environment Programme (UNEP) executive director Erik Solheim
said Sunday the main inspiration was that instead of looking at
desertification as a problem, it should be viewed as an opportunity for
economic development and for jobs.

He was referring to Kubuqi Desert, the seventh largest desert in China that
lies in Inner Mongolia Autonomous Region. Over the past three decades, a
quarter of the desert has been reforested.

A UNEP policy report says the core of the success at Kubuqi is its
sustainable business model, and the establishment of a system that
incorporates policy instruments, investment from the private sector and
active participation of locals.

“We need the government to have visions, to regulate the market, but we need
the private sector to bring innovative ideas and create jobs,” said Solheim
in an interview with Xinhua during his three-day visit to the desert from
Saturday to Monday.

He said he was impressed by the large number of jobs created in new energy
and eco-tourism as well as processes introduced by the private sector.

“We can use drones to spread seeds,” Solheim said. “For countries in Africa
and Central Asia, they can learn from Kubuqi and use that to create their own
models.”

UNEP on Saturday signed a cooperation memorandum with a foundation under
Elion Resources Group, the company active in Kubuqi greening, to share
information and boost innovation in fighting desertification.

Solheim said UNEP is also working with China to set up an International
Coalition for Green Development on the Belt and Road to promote renewable
energy, encourage greener infrastructure, industries and tourism.
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The UNEP chief will again visit Kubuqi this September to attend a meeting of
United Nations Convention to Combat Desertification, which is expected to
draw a roadmap to end desert expansion by 2030.

“I’ll come again, …and tell the world about the Kubuqi model,” Solheim said.

Former Taiwan leader stresses
importance of 1992 Consensus

Taiwan’s former leader Ma Ying-jeou on Monday said the 1992 Consensus was the
common political foundation for cross-Strait ties.

Ma, at a cross-Strait economic forum in Taipei, said cross-Strait ties
achieved tremendous progress since the consensus was reached.

Together, the Chinese mainland and Taiwan signed the cross-Strait Economic
Cooperation Framework Agreement (ECFA), which had saved Taiwan tariffs of up
to 4.3 billion U.S. dollars and was very helpful in lifting Taiwan’s economy,
Ma said, adding that a lag in subsequent agreements had distanced Taiwan from
huge business opportunities on the mainland.

The number of mainland tourists has fallen sharply in the last year as the
Democratic Progressive Party (DPP) has refused to recognize the 1992
Consensus, Ma said, with many travel agencies closed, hotels put up for sale
and stationary tour buses.

If the DPP administration does not address the situation immediately, the
consequences will be hard to predict, he warned.

Police punish Beijing students for
bullying
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Five students have been put in administrative detention and fined, after a
video of them bullying a schoolmate went viral on the Internet. [File

photo/jlonline.com]

Five students have been put in administrative detention and fined, after a
video of them bullying a schoolmate went viral on the Internet.

In the video, the victim was standing in a toilet, while the bullies forced
him to touch excrement. School uniforms worn by the students indicated that
the incident happened in a school in Beijing’s Yanqing District.

Police with the Yanqing District Branch of Beijing Municipal Public Security
Bureau said Monday that the video was taken on Thursday. The seven students
involved in the case also extorted more than 100 yuan (15 U.S. dollars) from
the victim and physically abused him.

Of the seven bullies, two were exempted from punishment because they are
under the age of 14, although their guardians were told to be stricter with
them, police said.

Education authorities in Yanqing District placed two of the students under
surveillance, while gave demerits on the records of four. Another bully was
given a warning. The parents of the seven students were summoned for talks.

There have been frequent media reports on bullying in China’s schools recent
years.

In December 2016, a Beijing mother’s article describing her 10-year-old son’s
treatment at school, went viral. After having a toilet waste-paper basket
thrown on his head and being mocked by other classmates, the fourth-grade boy



was diagnosed with an acute stress disorder, a mental illness characterized
by severe anxiety.

In April 2016, another video went viral showing a schoolgirl being slapped
more than 30 times by a group of older girls. Police detained a number of the
perpetrators.


